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Environment Department confirms no current impacts to City of 
Las Vegas drinking water 

State, city continuously evaluating drinking water safety 
 

SAN MIGUEL COUNTY — The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) confirms that City of 
Las Vegas drinking water is safe to drink. NMED continues to monitor the Calf Canyon and Hermits Peak 
Fires and coordinate closely with the City of Las Vegas to monitor for any impacts on the City’s drinking 
water supply.   
 
At 5:45 p.m. on April 29, 2022, the City of Las Vegas issued a press release stating that there are no 
current impacts to drinking water quality at this time and that the City’s drinking water reservoir and the 
water treatment facility have not been impacted by wildfires. NMED’s Drinking Water Bureau has 
reviewed drinking water data from the City’s drinking water treatment plant and confirms that there is 
no current threat to public health from the City’s drinking water supply.    
 
“We reviewed the data and verified that the water in Las Vegas is safe. We will continue working with the 
City to ensure safe and healthy drinking water is delivered to residents. Our thoughts and prayers are 
with the people of Las Vegas and surrounding communities,” said NMED Cabinet Secretary James 
Kenney. 
 
Residents should use reliable sources for information about wildfires in their communities: as 
circumstances surrounding the Calf Canyon and Hermits Peak Fires continue to develop, NMED and the 
City of Las Vegas will provide validated information and advice for residents regarding any confirmed 
threats to public health from the City’s drinking water supply.    
 
Visit https://nmfireinfo.com/ for the most up-to-date information on wildfires burning in New Mexico.  
   

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kathryn Becker, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite 
N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us. If you believe that you have been 
discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator.  
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The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 
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